Minutes of Epilepsy Consortium Meeting held on 3 July 2019 
at The William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre
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1. Welcome, introduction and apologies
Sam welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies were read out.  
2.
Minutes of meeting held on 10 April 2019
The minutes were reviewed and were agreed as accurate.

3.
Matters arising
These are covered in the agenda.
4.         Financial Report
            Discussed and actions agreed
5.
Parliamentary and Party Presentation

Anissa reported on recent events.
CPG update – AT noted difficulty in organising the June CPG. Several speakers had been organised however, there had been issues with finding a date that the speakers could do with the convener and finding a room available at Parliament. The decision was taken to cancel the June meeting after all other options had been exhausted.
However, the following two meetings have been booked. 26th September will be on the epilepsy register and some research studies which have been enabled through it, on methadone and sodium valproate. 7th November will be on the new SIGN guidelines for children with epilepsy. 

PIP update – AT noted the reply letter from the DWP. AT advised the group of a Guardian article which was released in the middle of June which Epilepsy Scotland instigated. It highlighted the issues people with epilepsy face when trying to claim PIP. RJ noted the imminent release of a parliamentary petition; this will call on the DWP to have a review into how people with epilepsy are assessed for PIP. The goal is to reach 100,000 signatures so that it is debated in Parliament at Westminster. 
Action: RJ will circulate the Guardian article to members. Once the petition is publicly released RJ will also circulate. 

AT noted that she had sent a study by Dr Craig Heath to Joe Fitzpatrick, Minister for Public Health. She received a response which acknowledged the study and its contents and said the new group who are investigating Scottish Drug Deaths will consider the work. 
6.
Website 

SW noted there are still some biographies outstanding. Now that Gerard has left the website needs to be updated to reflect this. SW suggested a website wide update at the end of the year to include new office bearers, once elected. 

7.
Updates
· Neurological Alliance of Scotland 

AT gave a general update about NAS. One recent update is there has been discussion about the potential and appropriateness of a Care Framework for neurology, similar to that of Huntington’s. 

· National Advisory Committee for Neurological Conditions (NACNC)

No significant updates.

· Activities of member organisations/sharing intel 
PR noted that Lanarkshire Epilepsy has employed an almost full-time support worker who has been in post since mid-April.  

JB highlighted a Daily Record article about on of Epilepsy Connections’ volunteers which highlighted how epilepsy had affected him mentally. Noted this had raised the profile of the charity as well as the connection of mental health with epilepsy. 
8.
AOCB

The group agreed they would like to stay at the Scottish Epilepsy Centre for future meetings. 
SW will begin process for electing new office bearers and will send out nomination forms.
PG reported having made contact with an individual from Enable with an interest in epilepsy.
PG reported a new post at Veriton, a nurse consultant who is in a non-promotional role – there may be opportunity for third sector organisations to tap into this information source. 

Action:  SW to contact individual from Enable about membership.
9.
Date of Next Meeting 

23rd October 2019 @ 10.30am (Venue SEC)


SW thanked members for attending the meeting.
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